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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, April 5, 2002

ROOM 102

Thames Campus

1:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Terry Delaney, chairperson.  

Motion made by Ana Gonsalez and seconded by Barbara Saez to accept minutes of the March meeting, so moved.

It was announced that Walt Merrick is the chair of the Academic Steering Committee.  The committee members are:  Kent Harding, Christine Hammond, Brian Kennedy, Leslie Samuelson, Judy Snayd, Linda Perfetto, Steve Weiss, Betti Gladue, Mildred Hodge, John Whitman, Walt Merrick.  Dean Silver is also a member of this committee.

Yi Guan gave a very impressive presentation on behalf of the Ed Tech Committee on the Multimedia Station that faculty can use to develop their webpage.  If you have any questions, please contact the IT Help Desk at 892-5714, or email her at yguan@trcc.commnet.edu  a TR/IT Help Desk form is also available on TRCC Intranet.

Leslie Samuelson addressed the issue of very limited server access for faculty.  Dean Goetchius has arranged for a server upgrade for faculty here on campus that will hopefully be ready by fall to accommodate faculty needs.

Leslie noted that the purpose of Yi’s presentation was to show faculty how to develop their own webpage, not for her to do it.  The Ed Tech Committee is in the process of looking for potential interns to help faculty set up their own web pages.  Yi will place a template on website for access to faculty who feel they are proficient enough to develop their own webpage.  

The Learning College Task Force came up with the following suggestions:

1) informal learning communities/group discussions

2) all divisions need to be committed to idea of placing learners first (inter-intra division).

3) there are things that can be done to make present facilities work for us.  There are already a lot of things that we have been doing for quite some time.

Barbara Saez reported that the changes in the LAS/GS degree program are in place.  A draft of the revised program of study forms (LAS – AS and GS – AS) are being prepared.  The General Studies degree program has been made more rigorous; oral communications and international studies are required by both LAS and GS degree programs.

Art Braza suggested that MA 108 would be more appropriate than MA 106 for GS degree.  

Barbara noted that what is most important is how the open electives are chosen so the credits will transfer to a basic 4 year general education requirement so as to place students first.

Barbara  explained the different “Tiers” that are used to interpret transfer eligibility:

Tier I

· safest path to transfer, but most restrictive

· includes only courses accepted at ECSU, CCSU, UConn as GE requirement

Tier II

· offer some degree of security, yet is less restrictive

· includes only those subjects represented in the course of Tier I, but any course within subject area may be selected

Tier II also has restrictions, same area, but more courses.  Barbara asked that this be discussed at departmental meetings.  Information has been sent to the department chairs.  If there are any questions, please call her and she will come to the department meeting to discuss.  It is her hope to be able to send a recommendation to the Curriculum Committee for a vote before it comes back to the Academic Division.

There is a statewide effort to formulate a statewide General Education Requirement.  Paul Susen is working with Wayne Silver on this now.  What was shared today by B. Saez was just a tool that has been put together to help better understand what is needed in the area of transfer advising.

Dean’s Report – Anthony Benoit has been selected/appointed as Department Chair for Technology effective Fall 2002.  

Strides have been made in regard to the goal of outcome assessments as identified previously by NEASC during their last site visit, but a more comprehensive and clearer approach needs to be made.

Announcements 

Next Academic Division meeting will be held on May 3.  

Academic Division chair election will be held at that time.

Brent Maynard announced that Tartan Day is Saturday, April 6th.  He was wearing a Prince Edward Island Provincial Tartan Kilt today.  Tony Benoit was wearing a Rhode Island State Tartan tie.  All New England states have tartans.  A “take-home” Tartan quiz was distributed.

There being no further business, a motion was carried to adjourn at 2:40 p.m.

